
 
 

 

 

 

  May 5, 2020 
 
BSE Limited 
Listing Department, 
Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers, 
Dalal Street, 
Mumbai 400 001 
 
 
Scrip Code : 500150 

National Stock Exchange of India Limited 
Listing Department, 
Exchange Plaza, 5th Floor, 
Plot No. C/1, G Block, 
Bandra Kurla Complex, 
Bandra (East) , Mumbai-400 051 
 
Scrip code : FOSECOIND 

 
Dear Sirs, 
 
Sub: Compliance under Regulation 30 of SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) 
Regulation, 2015 
 
Re: Partial resumption of Operations  
 
In terms of Regulation 30 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulation 2015, 
we had informed you vide our letter dated 25th March 2020, about temporary closure of our manufacturing 
units at Pune and Puducherry from Monday, 23rd March, 2020, on account of the current global COVID-
19 (coronavirus) pandemic in compliance with the government directives. 
 
We hereby inform you that our manufacturing unit located at Pune has resumed operations partially from 
5th May 2020, with limited number of staff / workers. The resumption of operations on a limited scale is 
based on the new Revised Guidelines on the measures to be taken for containment of COVID-19 in the 
State of Maharashtra, issued on 2nd May 2020 by the Department of Revenue and Forest, Disaster 
Management, Relief and Rehabilitation, Mantralaya, Mumbai, Government of Maharashtra. 
 
The District Collector cum District Magistrate at Puducherry has on 29th April 2020 granted permission to 
the Company to start production at its Puducherry unit with limited number of staff / workers. Accordingly, 
the Puducherry unit has resumed operations partially. 
 
Both the manufacturing units are strictly following the guidelines issued from time to time by the 
Government of India and the respective State and local governments in this regard including adherence 
to all safety precautions. Rest of the employees at both the units continue to follow 'Work from Home' 
policy until further directions. 
 
We will keep the Stock Exchanges informed as and when any significant developments take place. You 
are requested to take the above on record. 
 
Thanking you, 
 
Yours faithfully, 
For FOSECO INDIA LIMITED 
Sd/- 
Mahendra Kumar Dutia 
Controller of Accounts and Company Secretary 
 
Note: Due to the lockdown and subsequent restrictions imposed on free movement of people by the 
Central/State Governments, our offices are temporary closed and work from home has been a preferred 
option. Therefore, it is difficult to submit a signed and stamped copy for a temporary period. Accordingly, 
this submission may please be treated as a valid submission. 


